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                                        HOLY CROSS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

                                              Headteacher

            Mrs F Gill
2 Beaumont Road, St Judes, Plymouth, PL4 9BE Tel: 01752 225420

E. Mail holy.cross.rc.primary.school@plymouth.gov.uk 
Web site: www.holycross.plymouth.sch.uk
Tuesday 25th August 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

With just over one week remaining of the summer holiday, I am writing to ensure you are as fully informed as possible about the arrangements for our full re-opening. We are very excited to be welcoming everyone back but it is really important that everyone follows the guidelines so that we can keep one another safe. Before the holiday, Mr Cotter carried out a thorough risk assessment to ensure all safety measures would be put in place. I was pleased to have been invited to be a part of that process.  We will be vigilant in implementing the safety measures to make sure that our children and staff are safe and can engage and enjoy a positive and enjoyable return to learning. 

Children in Year 1 to 6 return to school on Thursday 3rd September.  

Please note that from September all children are expected to attend daily in line with all our attendance policies and procedures. It will be crucial to reinforce our high expectations in terms of attendance. Establishing routines and structure after such a lengthy absence for so many of our children will be important. 

Please note the following arrangements:

1.
Drop-offs and pick-ups will be staggered in order to avoid crowding at the gate thereby compromising social distancing. A member of SLT will be at the gate every morning and at the end of the school day. 

Please approach the school with caution. 

Only one parent should drop off/pick up.

Pupils will walk into the top playground to the main entrance, white door or red door - between 8.30 and 9.00am and leave between 2.50 and 3.15pm

We would ask that KS2 parents do not enter the playground so that we can minimise crowding. 

KS1 parents should wait on the clearly marked spots, 2m apart and leave as soon as you have dropped/picked up your child.

If you arrive early, please remain at a distance from the school gate or wait in your car.

Please do not arrive late.

Parents dropping more than one child should drop off and pick up at the earlier allocated time. 

Yr 5/6 

JK Rowling - enter top playground red door 8.30; leave red church door 3.00 

Phillip Pullman - enter top playground red door 8.40; leave 3.10 

Emma Carroll - enter top playground red door 8.50; leave 3.15 

Yr 3/4 

Michael Morpurgo - enter top playground to middle playground 8.30; leave 3.00 

Quentin Blake - enter top playground to middle playground 8.40; leave 3.10 

Roald Dahl - enter top playground to middle playground 8.50; leave 3.15 

Yr 1/2 

Roger Hargreaves - enter top playground white door 8.30; leave 3.00 

Eric Carle - enter top playground white door 8.40; leave 3.10 

Alan Ahlberg - enter top playground white door 8.50; leave 3.15 

*Julia Donaldson - there will be a staggered start to term but once settled, enter white door at 9.00 and leave at 2.50 
2.
Breakfast Club will start on Monday 7th September.  There are 20 places available and these must be booked one week in advance. Please let the school know as soon as possible whether your child requires a space on 7th Sept. Places will be allocated on a ‘first come, first served’ basis. 

3.
After School Club will commence Monday 14th September. There are 20 places available and these must be booked one week in advance. 

4.
Children should wear their autumn uniform including school shoes. (No trainers/boots/flipflops). Government guidelines advise that no special washing requirements are necessary. We would suggest however that the children change on returning home and that the uniform is washed as often as is possible through the week. On their allocated PE day, children should come to school wearing their PE kits. 

5.
Parents are not allowed access to the school site. Please communicate via telephone or email. We will avoid sending letters in hard copy as much as possible. 

6.
If your child shows symptoms or says they feel unwell, they will be accompanied to the SEND room and we will call you to come and collect your child. You should then make arrangements for your child to be tested and they should not return to school until a negative result has been obtained - flowchart. Please do not send your child to school if they are unwell.

7.
To inform the school and give permission for staff to administer medicine, please email the school as we will not be completing forms by hand. We will then send an electronic version of our consent form.

8.
First Aid forms will be scanned and emailed to you. We will inform you verbally or via Class Dojo if we have done so. 

9.
Each class will form a bubble which will not mix with other bubbles. Playtimes and lunchtimes will be staggered to maintain the integrity of the bubbles to ensure we can ‘Track and Trace’.

10.
The children in KS2 will sit at front-facing desks and will be reminded to maintain as much distance as possible.  The government have advised 1m with mitigations. We would ask you and the children to keep the 2m distance. Touching (eg holding hands/hugging) will be discouraged. Staff will support children by standing behind or sideways on. Front-facing contact will be minimised. 

11.
The enhanced cleaning schedule will continue with staff regularly wiping touch points throughout the day.

12.
Resources will be shared within each bubble. Please keep belongings brought to school to a minimum. Acceptable items include bookbags, lunchboxes, water bottles and reading books. Pencil cases should not be brought into school. Only those walking to and from school unaccompanied by an adult should bring a mobile phone. These will be handed to teachers in class. Reading books will be quarantined for 72hrs when returned. No rucksacks/backpacks allowed.

13.
Hand washing will be prioritised. Children will wash their hands when they come into school, before and after break times, before and after lunchtime and before they go home. Children will be taught about the importance of handwashing and respiratory hygiene (‘Catch it, Bin it Kill it’)

14.
There is no need for children to bring their own hand sanitiser as this is provided to the specification recommended by Public Health England.

15.
It is DFE and Public Health England’s advice that children under 11 years of age do not need to wear face coverings or masks. 

We will keep you informed as much as possible when we review or amend these arrangements. Please keep an eye on Class Dojo for information about your child’s class, their PE day and any other class-specific information. 

You may have heard about schools offering a ‘recovery curriculum’.  Mr Cotter has already communicated that our approach in September will be flexible so that we call support children in all their needs. Our teachers are skilled at identifying gaps and we will be adjusting the planning to catch up where needed. 

Please inform the school by email to holy.cross.rc.primary.school@plymouth.gov.uk if you are not sending your child back to school on the 3rd September. 

We are very much looking forward to having our children back on Thursday 3rd September and I am very much looking forward to getting to know you all. I will be letting you know about possible Meet and Greet sessions just as soon as we can hold them safely. In the meantime, I will be in the playground every morning and afternoon so please do say a quick hello!  

Kind regards,


[image: image4.png]



F Gill






Head Teacher 
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